
                                BOARD MINUTES
                    BEMENT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 5

                   REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

                              OCTOBER 15, 2014
The regular meeting of the Bement Community Unit School District 5 Board of Education was held Wednesday, October 15, 2014 in the FACS room.  The meeting was called to order by board president Jeanne Strack at 7:00 p.m.

Board members present were Jeanne Strack, Jeff Funk, Todd Scott, Janice Fogerson, Jodi Wright, Valerie Stoerger and Kyle Rogers.
Mr. Kepley gave his middle/high school board report on attendance, athletics, and the Early College and Career Academy which is a new Parkland program held in conjunction with the EFE.
Ms. Greenwood gave her elementary school board report on the Parent/Teacher Conferences, railroad safety assemblies, Bucket Filler events and Market Day fundraisers.
In her superintendent’s report Ms. Greenwood told the board that the Macon Piatt Regional Office of Education had made their annual Life Safety inspection and that everything looked good.  A written report will be sent to the district.  The roof leak has finally been stopped in the gym lobby.  Interior work will now be finished.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that the EFE needs to know if they have Bement’s support for the Parkland Early College and Career Academy which Mr. Kepley had just discussed with the board.  The Bement Foundation received a large financial gift for student scholarships.  The details are still being worked out and a committee will be formed to determine guidelines for distribution.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that the district has purchased a vision screening machine and is having the hearing screening machine recalibrated.  The purchase and recalibration is being done with grant monies.  The school nurse, Michelle Soice, will receive training to be able to administer these screenings for the students.  This will be a big cost savings for the district.  Andrew Brown gave a presentation of the district’s new website to the Bement Area Chamber of Commerce.  People loved the new site.  It has many resources for people of all ages.  
Ms. Greenwood and the board did a second reading of PRESS Plus policy updates. 

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Wright that the executive session minutes of the September 17, 2014 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a 6-0-1 roll call vote.  Wright-yes; Strack-abstain; Funk-yes; Rogers-yes; Stoerger-yes; Scott-yes; Fogerson-yes  
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Funk that the open session minutes of the September 17, 2014 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a 6-0-1 roll call vote.  Wright-yes; Strack-abstain; Funk-yes; Rogers-yes; Stoerger-yes; Scott-yes; Fogerson-yes 

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Rogers that the board accept and pay all bills as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

Ms. Greenwood and the board reviewed the treasurer’s report.
A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Wright that the board adjourn to executive session at 7:35 p.m. to discuss the employment, appointment, discipline, performance and compensation of specific employees.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.  
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Wright that the board return to open session at 8:38 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the board approve the Press Plus Updates for Board Policy as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Wright and seconded by Stoerger that the board accept the resignation of Tami Wegrich as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Wright and seconded by Stoerger that the board adjourn at 8:41 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
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